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804 N Matteson St I Bronson, Ml49028 I P 517.781.4016 I F 517.858.1278 

www.HarvestOakManufacturing.com 

November 13, 2017 

Michigan Department of Environmental Quality 
Kalamazoo District Office 
7953 Adobe Road 
Kalamazoo, MI 49009-5025 
Attn: Dennis Dunlap 

RE: Violation Notice 
Harvest Oak Manufacturing 
Permit to Install Number 143-17 

Dear Dennis: 

On October 25, 2017, DEQ, AQD, conducted an inspection of Harvest Oak Manufactuirng 
located at 804 North Matteson Street, Bronson. During the inspection, staff of AQD observed 
that equipment was installed and operating with out a Permit to Install. 

Harvest Oak Manufacturing started construction of the emission units on June 1, 2017. On 
August 1, 2017 the construction was completed. Following construction they began working on 
product development. On August 18, 2017 a General Permit to Install was applied for. Once the 
General Permit to Install was reviewed by MDEQ, they found that a Permit to Install application 
was necessary. On September 15, 2017 a Permit to Install application was submitted. 

Nick Carlson with MDEQ, AQD is currently working on Harvest Oak Manufactuirng Permit to 
Install# 143-17. 

Harvest Oak Manufacturing's actual emissions are under 10 ton VOC annually, with minimal 
HAP emissions. 

With proper planning strategies, Harvest Oak Manufacturing will not install, construct, operate, 
reconstruct, relocate or alter any process or process equipment which may be a source of an air 
contaminant with out the correct issued permit in the future. 

Please review this information and should you have any further question, please do not hesitate 
to contact at 517-781-4044 or at jb@harvestoakrnanufacturing.com. Thank you for your 
consi rati n 1 this matter. 
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